
Last week, Year 5 went on their residential to Ingleborough Hall. They had a brilliant time doing lots of 

fun activities including caving and orienteering. This week, the children reflected on their residential 

and thought about their favourite memory from the trip. Here are some that we would like to share 

with you. 

‘My favourite memory from Ingleborough Hall is caving with my best friends, Millie and Kaitlyn’. - Hareem 

 

‘I really enjoyed caving because I was scared at first but I did very well and even sat on the Queen’s chair. - Myrn 

 

‘My favourite memory from Ingleborough is when we went on the long walk to Robin Proctor’s Scar and played hide and 

seek at the top and when we walked through all of the sheep! - Evie 

 

‘My favourite memory was caving because everybody was complaining because of how cold the water was!’ - Amber - Rose 

 

‘My favourite memory was orienteering because we all got to use a map to help us find the clues and we had to race our 

friends!’. - Eesa 

 

 

We are so proud of how the children represented our school and we would like to say a big thank you 

to all of the staff who accompanied Year 5 on their residential! 



On Wednesday and Thursday this week, Year 1 and Year 2 had a fantastic visit to the Bradford              

Industrial Museum. As part of their theme, ‘Bradford Remembers’ they have been looking at how 

homes were different in the past. They visited some terraced houses and imagined what life was like 

for people who lived in the past.  



 

 

This week we would like to say a huge well done to Cooper in Lowry Class. 

Cooper was presented with trophies at his rugby presentation at the      

weekend. He plays for Dudley Hill and received two trophies. The larger    

trophy is for being the most improved player.   

 

 

We would also like to say a huge well done to Abby and Libby from Elgar 

Class. Abby competed her second ever dance show and got one trophy for 

coming third in her fast dance and the second trophy for coming second in 

her slow dance. Libby came first in her dance competition this weekend.  

 

If you have any news about your child’s achievements that you would like to 

share in our newsletter, please speak to your child’s class teacher! 

Following the successful introduction of our new Key Stage 2 reading scheme, we would like to use our 
weekly newsletter to help promote and share some of your children’s favourite stories that they have 
read. Each week, we will be sharing two book reviews that have been written by your children.        
Hopefully these reviews will inspire your children to read one of the books when they choose their next 
one.  

Welcome to China (Supernova) 
‘Welcome to China is a really interesting non-fiction book. I found out all about life in     
China including the food they eat, the language, the art and lots about their culture. The 
food is fascinating compared to ours because they eat foods such as duck, bamboo and 
sushi - they also tend to eat in small, bite-size portions. Did you know? The average person 
in China knows about 5000-6000 different characters for writing but scholars and poets 
might know up to 20,000! I would highly recommend this book to other children!’                                                

Jessica, Year 6 
 

Biome Explorer (Venus) 
I have really enjoyed reading 'Biome Explorer'. It's a non-fiction book which tells you about 
different biomes and the animals that live there, you learn about how the animals have 
adapted to the different environments. I found out that brown bears hibernate through win-
ter to stop them getting cold and some animals have even changed the colour of their fur to 
stop them being eaten by predators! I found it really interesting learning about the different 
animals and different places in the world. This is a really interesting book you will enjoy 
reading it! 

Harry, Year 3 



This week are Times Tables Rock Stars, Class Stars of the Week are: 

To help support England Football Club and celebrate the start 

of the World Cup, we will be having a World Cup Day on      

Monday 21st November.  Pupils can come wearing football 

kits, sports wear or colours of a country's flag and will         

complete ‘World Cup’ related activities all day. Pupils will have 

the opportunity to watch England v Iran at 1pm to show our 

support! 

CLASS TT Rock Stars Class of the Week: 

Anne Fine AJ Blackwell 

Roald Dahl Eesa Zulquarnain 

Jacqueline Wilson Stanley Hacking 

JK Rowling Ismail Aslam 

Elgar Amelia-Jo Jackson 

Mozart Ishar Jagdev 

Vivaldi Andrew Murgatroyd 



 

Here are this week’s attendance and punctuality figures.  There is a proven link between attendance 

and achievement and it is therefore very important that your child attends school and is on time       

unless they are too unwell to do so. Our doors open at 8.30am and close at 8.40am.  

Please see the information below for our whole school and class attendance for the week ending 

20/10/22. 

  Early Years and Key Stage 1:                   Key Stage 2: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Kandinsky Class and Beethover Class for having the best attendance this week. 

Well Done to Lowry Class, Anne Fine Class, Jacqueline Wilson Class, and Elgar Class for having no lates! 

 

Our whole school attendance this week: 

These are the letters, messages and website updates that have been sent out this week. If you have 

not received any of these letters, please speak to your child’s class teacher or contact the office on 

01274 639049. 

National Online Safety - ‘Call of Duty: Modern Warfare II’ 

14/11/22 - FIFA World Cup Day 

14/11/22 - Christmas Fair 

18/11/22 - Christmas Dinner 

14/11/22 - Parental Involvement Survey 

15/11/22 - Y4 Multiplication Times Table Check 

18/11/22 - Y6 Gurdwara Trip 

18/11/22 - Y5 Mosque Trip 

CLASS PERCENTAGE % LATES 

Elm 82.8% 1 

Willow 79% 2 

Kandinsky 95.2% 1 

Matisse 89.3% 2 

Lowry 92.9% 0 

Van Gogh 94.3% 3 

CLASS PERCENTAGE %  LATES 

Anne Fine 89.7% 0 

Roald Dahl 87.7% 1 

JK Rowling 91.7% 2 

J Wilson 96.7% 0 

Elgar 97.8% 0 

Mozart 90.3% 1 

Beethoven 98.7% 2 

Vivaldi 91.3% 2 

91.1% 





 

Our Breakfast Club opens at 7.30am at a cost of £2.50 

each per day or at 7.45am at the cost of £2.00 each per 

day. Children from Nursery to Year 6 can attend.  

If you would like to book your child into Breakfast Club, 

please use ParentPay. 

Our After School Club is available until 4pm at a cost 

of £2.00 each per day.  

If you would like to book your child into After School 

Club, please use ParentPay. 

We also offer an Extra Club service that runs until 5.30pm at a cost of £4.00 per day. 

If you would like to book your child into Extra Club, please use ParentPay. 

Please can you ensure that Extra Club places are booked and paid for in advance - by Monday morning. This 

ensures registers are accurate and places are booked and guaranteed. 

If you have any problems booking any of our before or after school clubs, please contact Miss Armitage, one 

of our learning mentors. 

Monday 21/11/22 All Day World Cup Day 

Thursday 24/11/22 2:30pm Beethoven Class Assembly 

Friday  25/11/22 All Day Non Uniform Day -           

Donation of Chocolate/

Bottle for Our Christmas 

Thursday 01/12/22 10:30 - 11:15  

2:00 - 2:45 

Great Oak Nursery       

Christmas Crafts Session 

Monday 05/12/22 9.00 - 10.00  

1:45 - 2:45 

Reception Christmas Crafts 

Session 

Tuesday 06/12/22 10:30 - 11:15  

2:00 - 2:45 

Little Acorns Nursery          

Christmas Crafts Session 

Thursday 08/12/22 2:30pm JK Rowling Hanukkah                     



 

As we know this time of year can be busy, we want to give parents and carers plenty of notice for our 

upcoming Christmas events! 

Friday 02/12/22 4pm-6pm Christmas Fair 

Wednesday 07/12/22 2pm Y3/Y4 Carol Concert  

Thursday  08/12/22 10am Y5/Y6 Carol Concert 

Friday 09/12/22 All Day Christmas Jumper Day 

Friday  09/12/22 Lunch Time Christmas Dinner Day 

Monday 12/12/22 Afternoon Y1—Y6 Christmas Parties 

Tuesday 13/12/22 10am and 2pm Early Years Nativity 

Wednesday 14/12/22 Afternoon Early Years Christmas Parties 

Thursday 15/12/22 10am and 2pm KS1 Nativity 

Thursday 15/12/22 5.30pm - 7.00pm Glitz and Glam Disco 

On Wednesday 7th December, children in Year 3 and Year 4 will be performing their Carol Concert for 

parents at 2pm. On Thursday 8th December, children in Year 5 and Year 6 will be performing their 

Carol Concert for parents at 10am.  We are looking forward to seeing as many parents and carers 

there as possible. 



 



This week, our ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ guide from National Online Safety is all about ‘Call of Duty: Modern 

Warfare II’. 


